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Zone Chairman Comments from D5

	Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from D5. The first half of November went by in a flurry of obligations in order to clear my calendar starting November 15. The cabinet meeting at Camp Winfield started the month on a positive note though I managed to get lost just a few miles from the camp. Arriving late for dinner in traveling clothes was most embarrassing but there were so many friendly Lions that I soon felt at ease. The evening with the Lake Country Winfield club was an opportunity to make new friends and renew old which is my favorite part of attending out of town events. The setting at Camp Winfield is beautiful and it was fun to experience "camping." PZC Wanda Carisse and I shared a small room with a single bed, bunk beds and a chest with three doors down rest rooms and showers. The food was great all weekend and the hospitality even more wonderful. There will be a Leadership 101 seminar held there in March and if anyone from south of the border would like to attend, you will be able to experience it all for yourself. I am hoping the weather will be good enough to travel there and would welcome a traveling companion.

The most exciting news for me is that we have been able to add another Leo club in D5. Quincy's local Key Club sponsored by Kiwanis has voted to become Leos after the loss of the local club. We are always sad to see a valuable service organization disband but  look forward to welcoming some of the membership into Lions and continuing their wonderful Christmas project that insures that many children will receive a gift when they would not otherwise do so. Thanks to Pastor Juan Carlos for the many hours he spends insuring that those children are found and the information needed to provide meaningful gifts is obtained. 

I have completed the last of my visitations to Lion's


	
	clubs until January when DG Joe begins his official visits. I will also be making visits to the Othello Leo Club and Moses Lake Lioness as well as our brand new Leo Club. The last half of our Lion year promises to be as fun, exciting and fast paced as the first half with the District D conference coming in April, Zone Meetings in February and April, NW Leadership Institute in February and Leadership 101 in March also. Somewhere in there will be the final Cabinet Meeting which may use the Webinar technology to bring us together despite the weather and the miles. I am excited about all the possibilities this technology offers in the way of communication and training with those who find it difficult to travel. 

I have not reached my goal of on time reporting for all clubs and would like to explore the options this method could offer to achieve my goal. 

On a personal note, I have been blessed with the addition of a daughter in law and her wonderful family, extended family and friends since the recent marriage of my son. I will continue to enjoy their company until after the holidays when it will be time to begin the last six months of my Zone Chair experience. I will not be able to serve again and I would encourage anyone even the slightest bit interested to think about it very seriously. I have loved every minute and will miss being a part of that very necessary and dedicated group of Lions. I will remain on the Cabinet as Leadership Chair and Global Leadership Training Chair if VDG Willem retains the current appointees and would be available to help the new Zone Chair. There is flexibility in the requirements so I would encourage you to ask questions, you may be surprised when you find you can find room in your schedule and your life for a great ride. Until next month, ZC Corallee D5
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District Governors' Visitation Schedule 


�

















  


  Jan. 03, 2012		Ephrata, 6:00 PM, Ephrata Recreation Center


  Jan. 04, 2012		Moses Lake, 7:00 PM, Huck Fuller Bldg - Fairgrounds


  Jan. 05, 2012		Quincy Valley, 6:00 PM, Chriatian Reformed Church


  Jan. 10, 2012		Wenatchee Valley, 6:30 PM, Shari's, East Wenatchee


  Jan. 11. 2012		Oliver, &:00 PM, Kiwanis Manor


  Jan. 12 2012		Penticton, 6:30 PM, Royal Canadian Legion Hall


  Jan. 16, 2012		Soap Lake, 6:00 PM, Don's Restaurant


  Jan. 17, 2012		Princeton, 6:30 PM


  Jan. 19, 2012		Summerland, 7:00 PM, Harold Simpson Memorial Center


  Jan. 25, 2012		Armstrong, 7:00 PM, Royal Canadian Legion


  Jan. 26, 2012		Quincy, 6:00 PM, Zack's


  Feb. 02, 2012		Osoyoos Lake, 7:00 PM, Jack Shaw Gardens


  Feb. 07, 2012		Waterville, 6:30 PM, Fairgrounds


  Feb. 09, 2012		Royal City, 7:00 PM


  Feb. 16, 2012		Leavenworth Noon, Kristall's


  Feb. 16, 2012		Cashmere, 6:30 PM, Pioneer House


  Feb. 24/25 2012		Winter Council Meeting, Harrison Hot Springs, BC


  Mar. 01, 2012		Mansfield, 7:00 PM, Senior Center


  Mar. 06, 2012		Kelowna Orchard City, 6:15 PM, Creekside Restaurant


  Mar. 15, 2012		Warden, 7:30 PM, Sage Hills Golf Course 


  Visitations Complete!!!





* Changes to schedule in Red.





Diabetes North


Rondeau Brown, Diabetes Chairperson





PREDIABETES AND PREVENTION





Although not everyone with prediabetes will develop type 2 diabetes, many people will.  But there is hope.  Prediabetes refers to blood glucose levels that are higher than normal, but not yet high enough to be diagnosed as type 2 diabetes.  Research has shown that if you take steps to manage your blood glucose when you have prediabetes, you can delay or prevent type 2 diabetes from developing.





With early and frequent prevention, prediabetes like Type 2 diabetes can occur without you knowing it, so being aware of your risks and being tested regularly are important. There are various risk factors that increase the likelihood of developing type 2 diabetes, and those who are at risk should begin screening earlier and more frequently





These risk factors include:


 - being 40 years of age or older


 - having a close relative who has type 2 diabetes


 - having some evidence of the complications of


    diabetes (such as eye, nerve, or kidney  


   damage)


 - having heart disease


 - having high blood pressure or high cholesterol


 - being overweight (especially around your


   abdomen).  





If diagnosed with prediabetes, you may be able to:


� - reduce blood glucose levels with simple


   lifestyle changes - such as


   increasing your physical


   activity and enjoying a


   healthy diet


 - low-fat meal plan. Losing  


   even a modest amount of


   weight (5 to 10 per cent


   of total body weight) 


   through healthy eating and regular physical


   activity can make a huge difference in your health


   and quality of life. 


 


When lifestyle changes are not enough to normalize blood glucose, there are two medications that have been shown to be effective in preventing type 2 diabetes in people with impaired glucose tolerance or prediabetes: Metformin and Acarbose.  The important thing to remember about prediabetes is that it does not always lead to diabetes.





Determining whether or not you have it gives you a chance to change your future to one that does not include type 2 diabetes.  





January 2012 - DISTRICT GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE 





Happy New Year.





What a wonderful time of year to be a Lion. In our travels, Dorothy and I have seen and heard how our clubs are serving their communities. During this time of need, it appears that all the clubs are working hard at feeding the hungry and playing Santa Claus to those in need. Some are even warming the needy with firewood. I can read reports of things done, but to visit with each club, we learn so much more of what each club does. My thanks go out to each Lion and their club, for what you do. You make Dorothy and I proud to be a Lion in this district.





We have now visited 46 Lions clubs and 4 Lioness clubs and traveled about 16,000 miles. Our travels have mostly been in Canada and we have really enjoyed the scenery, wildlife, and people. We have found Lions signs in parks, on structures in the parks, on senior housing projects, and so many other projects done in the name of Lions. 





Congratulations to the Quincy Valley Lions, as they are chartering a new LEOs club in their area.





Work is progressing on Spring Conference, so set aside the weekend of April 27, 28, and 29 to celebrate in Leavenworth. More info on everything will come out after the 1st of the year. 





We had 5 Peace Poster submissions, Moses Lake, Quincy Valley, Wenatchee Valley, and 2 schools from Wenatchee Central. I had others come in and judge the posters and they chose the one from Quincy Valley. The winning poster was done by Marlen Bermudez, of Quincy, and forwarded to our Council Chair, Hal Palmer. 





As of the time of writing this, I have 4 environmental photos, and am waiting for the deadline for judging. I have ones from Oliver, Okanagan Falls, Wenatchee Central, and Moses Lake. The January bulletin will have the name of the winner.





We are halfway thru the Lions year and down just a little in membership, but there is still plenty of time to make this a positive for the year. Remember, just keep asking those you come in contact with to join. We are always asking people we meet in our travels, and passing names on to the clubs. Retention, and keeping members involved seems to be some of the key issues of membership.





DG Joe
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New Years best wishes to our Clubs in District "D" and especially those in "D" North





I wish to extend my utmost gratitude to the Clubs in 'D' who contributed generously to the Lions of BC Hearing Conservation Society, especially the Vernon and area Clubs and also the Prince George Clubs this past year. Dist. D won the Society Companion Award for 2009-10, but lost it to Dist. I in 2010-11. Lets hope we get it back.





As you know. we have two made in BC Lions Societies. On Dec. 4th the BC Lions Society for Children with


Disabilities had a very successful "Timmys Telethon". 





I am therefore hoping that the Lions Clubs in BC continue to support financially, with gusto, in the future to


Lions of BC Hearing Conservation Society.





The website of our Society is, click here:


	 � HYPERLINK "http://lionsofbchearingsociety.org/"��BC Lions Hearing Society�  (lionsofbchearingsociety.org)


	


Have a great year in Lionism to one and all.





	PZC Howard Swaren, Hearing Chair North, Dist. D.











This Month's PR Ideas


  PR with a letter – different  

















I always try to combine my PR with sales. Now that we have worked on our ‘Christmas Project’ and have collected funds to help the less fortunate, it is time to say “Thank You”. What better way to say thanks to all the donors who helped our mission with funds or articles, then with a very personalized letter.





If you haven’t done so while soliciting help, do it now, or keep this as a reminder for next year. Hope you have a list of all the donors. There will be the local hardware -, general - or drugstore. To name but a few. Let’s also hope that you have the owners or managers name.





Now you make a decision.





A manager, who is not a Lion and a good prospect, gets the letter as described below. All envelopes are handwritten. All envelopes are stamped; not with a mailing machine, but individual stamps.





The Lions logo letterhead is inside. Your club and name of the writer, with a phone number is very important. It has to look and feel like a personal letter. You don’t have to use handwriting.





Now comes the different twist:





Below the date, which is normally on the right hand side, you take a penny and scotch tape it to the letter. Your letter will start off with the words “Dear Mr. Jones. You might be wondering why I am sending you a penny.


It is a sign of appreciation for the help you have given us …….. for the ….describe the project ….





We wanted to get your attention that the many Dollars we received made our project very successful ……


Describe the success …… As many pennies add up to become a valuable Dollar, so are the many hands in the community,  who make the project successful. 





That brings me to the point: We appreciate your help and if you ever want to be part of the hands making it all possible, this is an invitation to join our club. You would be a valuable member, working for the       community. Give me a call (include contact phone number in signature) to come to a meeting and see what we are up to. No obligation.





(The above paragraph is for persons you would like to have in the club all other get the letter without it)





Your donation is appreciated and helped a number of the less fortunate to have a good Holiday.





Yours Sincerely





Signed by an officer of the club





*As a variety you can use an 1 cent stamp or a foreign stamp. By relating the picture on the stamp with your project.

















 By Wolfgang Schmidt, PZC








Diabetes South





Sunshine Didra, Diabetes Chairperson 





I know we must work extra hard to eat healthy during the holiday season,pretty much starting with Halloween (just forget the candy altogether), and ending with New Year's Day parties. Just remember if you like the taste of pumpkin, cranberries, turkey, etc., there are very healthy recipes online to let you enjoy those foods. Also, everything in moderation.





The New Year is nearly here, and with it comes a chance to give yourself a boost toward a healthier lifestyle. All of us, whether we have diabetes, pre-diabetes, factors that put us at a heightened risk for diabetes, or just plain want to live longer, can begin again this new year.





I was talking to a fellow the other day who said he had been diagnosed with diabetes about a year ago and meds were not seeming to work. He said he lost 40 pounds and now he no longer has the symptoms. If that story isn't a reason to not give up, I don't know what else to say.





ZC Corallee sent this to me to pass along to you. Just a reminder of some foods you can routinely add to your shopping list. Post them on the door of your fridge.





The following is an excerpt from the webpage *Dr. Weil on Healthy Aging*.





*Managing diabetes mindfully means more than just monitoring blood sugar levels. It also means making prudent dietary choices to lower the risk of common health conditions associated with diabetes, such as heart disease, high blood pressure and stroke. Work with your physician and a dietician to create a meal plan that best suits your needs. Research has shown that several nutritional elements may be helpful in managing diabetes-related issues:*





*Eat more magnesium-rich foods such as spinach,    tofu, almonds, broccoli, lentils, pumpkin seeds and sunflower seeds.*





*Increase intake of foods rich in omega-3 fatty acids, such as cold-water oily fish, fish oil supplements, walnuts and freshly ground flaxseed.*





*Choose foods that are lower on the glycemic index and have a low glycemic load, such as beans, lentils and whole-grain breads.*





**I wanted to also add that if you honestly take a look at what you eat and pick one or two of the least healthy foods you like (chocolate is one of mine and I wouldn't even call that food,  exactly), avoid them like the plague using whatever means you must, and then that is a great


(continued page 4, Column 1)








19D Spring Conference


April 27, 2012


Leavenworth, WA


April 27-29





 Are you planning on attending the spring conference in 


 Leavenworth in April?  Do you live north of the border? If


 so this opportunity to have someone else do the driving may


 interest you.





 If you are are interested in having a bus go to Leavenworth


 on Thursday and returning Sunday. Please indicate your


 interest by contacting ZC Morley Brown. See below for


 contact information.  





 42 people Pre Signed people are needed to make it a go. Bus  


 Route will start in Kamloops, Stops will be at Vernon,


 Kelowna, Pentiction and Oyoyoos.





ZC Morley Brown


 (� HYPERLINK "mailto:chasekid@telus.net"��chasekid@telus.net�) .


�


�	This will    Prevent 


    This 


�








   “Ride the Bus!!











MD19-D Club & Zone Events and Fund Raisers





(Continued  from Page 6, Column 2)


Diabetes - South


start.


So have a wonderful holiday season and here's to the New Year, and another chance to work on a healthier lifestyle.


See you next month,


Lion Sunshine Didra


�Diabetes South Chairman
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